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City Engineer 
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10/18/21 

Item:  Request Vacation of the Eastern Portion of Fifth Street 

 
 
No.  3.8 

 

SUMMARY OF REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
Bruce and Linda Reed are requesting to vacate the eastern portion of Fifth Street as they 
would like to build a pole shed on their property next to an existing quonset building which is 
partially built on city property. The area which would be vacated would be from 185 feet east 
of the east line of Jefferson Street to the eastern end of Fifth Street. Currently there are City 
sanitary sewer facilities within this portion of Fifth Street, so an easement of 15 feet on each 
side of centerline will need to remain after vacation to allow for sanitary sewer maintenance. 
 
Section 25.26 of the City Code requires that a public hearing be held to give affected property 
owners a chance to be heard. Council is requested to set the public hearing for Monday, 
November 1st, at 6:30 pm in the Council Chambers.  
 
Before the street right of way can be vacated, Section 25.26(c) of the City Code requires that 
administration do an investigation and this report will be provided prior to the public hearing 
on November 1st, 2021. 
 

 


